
 

Metropolitan Taxicab Commission 

July 21, 2021 @ 10:00 am 

Commission Headquarters, 2628 Delmar, Via Zoom 

 

Members present: Chairman: McNutt, Commissioners: Osho, Rudawsky, Satz and Vianello  

Absent:  Commissioner Asfaw 

  

Legal Department:          Chuck Billings 

 

AGENDA & MINUTES 

 

• The Meeting was called to order by Chairman McNutt at 10:14 AM and the roll was called by 

Director Ronald Klein: Commissioner Satz-present, Commissioner Asfaw-absent, Commissioner 

Osho-present, Commissioner Rudawsky-present, Commissioner Vianello-present and Chairman 

McNutt – present. A quorum being found the meeting began. 

 

• Chairman McNutt called for a motion to approve the July 21, 2021, agenda. The motion was 

moved by Commissioner Vianello and second by Commissioner Satz, a vote was taken, and the 

agenda approved; Commissioner Osho-yes, Commissioner Rudawsky-yes, Commissioner Satz-

yes, Commissioner Vianello-yes, and Chairman McNutt-yes, 

 

• Following the approval of the agenda, Chairmen McNutt called for a motion to adopt the June 10, 

2021, meeting minutes.  Commissioner Osho made a motion to have the minutes adopted it was 

second by Commissioner Vianello. Vote was taken, and the minutes were adopted, Commissioner 

Osho-yes, Commissioner Rudawsky-yes, Commissioner Satz-yes, Commissioner Vianello-yes, 

and Chairman McNutt-yes, 

 

• The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday August 31, 2021, at 10 AM via Zoom 

  

• NEW BUSINESS 

Director Klein introduced the Contract from Addisu Tsegaye Cherinet to purchase David 

Kvaterman shares of St. Louis Airport, Director Klein said it was embedded by the MTC 

staff and approved by legal. Chairman McNutt moved to approve it was second by 

Commissioner Rudawsky, vote was taken, and the purchase was approved, Commissioner 

Osho-yes, Commissioner Rudawsky-yes, Commissioner Satz-yes, Commissioner Vianello-yes, 

and Chairman McNutt-yes. 

 

• Chairman McNutt asked about getting any money from the City or County. Director Klein said 

we was still waiting and that all the required paperwork was submitted. Chairman McNutt said 

that he sent a letter to both City and County asking to fill the seats on the board and for the 

money.  Commissioner Satz said that he was at the airport the night before and at 10:30 PM 

everything was already closed at the airport.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

  

• With no need for an Executive session and no more on the agenda, Chairman McNutt moved to 

adjourn the meeting and it was second by Commissioner Osho without any objection the  

meeting ended at 10:29 AM.  

 
Minutes were interpreted from an audio recording of the meeting by Sandy Page 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 


